
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

On My Own, Inc. 
Non-Residential Independent Living Center 

OMO has a new assistive technology room open to the public.  The AT room is set up 

for people with vision, physical and hearing impairments and is wheel chair accessible.   

Our AT room features many different useful tools including: 

- Assistive/Adaptive Telephones & Amplifiers 

- Adaptive PC technology such as keyboards, mice, specialty software 

o Dragon Naturally Speaking voice recognition software 

o ZoomText magnifier/reader for visual impairments 

- HUE wi-Fi controlled smart technology for household items such as lamps 

(turn on and off) 

- Echo SmartPen w/ Livescribe 

- Magnifiers 

- Accessible printer 

 

If you would like a demonstration for any of our equipment please call to make an 

appointment or stop by anytime to use our accessible computers.   

New Assistive Technology Room 

Main Office: 
428 E. Highland Ave. 
Nevada, MO 64772 

 
PHONE: 

(417) 667-7007 Voice/TDD 
(800) 362-8852 

 
FAX: 

(417) 667-6262 
 
 
 

Collins Branch 
Office: 

1301 DeLaPorte 
PO Box 211 (mailing) 

Collins, MO 64738 
 

PHONE: 
(417) 275-1115 Voice/TDD 

(877) 275-2815 
 

FAX: 
(417) 275-1113 

7ÅȭÒÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 7ÅÂȦ 
 

See our monthly event 
calendar at : 

www.omoinc.org 

 

 
            like us on Facebook 

CCCooommmmmmuuunnniii tttyyy   CCCooonnnnnneeeccctttiiiooonnnsss   

JJuull  --  SSeepptt  22001166  
IIssssuuee  

  



ñYou feel really 

free when you're 

on a horse. I feel 

very content, and I 

feel very at peace 

when I'm on my 

horses. And, 

especially now, 

that is the place 

where I feel the 

most free, because 

my horse is my 

legs.ò 

-Amberley 
Snyder 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Buckles, Barrels & BBQ fundraiser  

 Amberley Snyder is going to be a guest speaker at our Buckles, Barrels & BBQ Fundraiser 

this October 2
nd

 at the Nevada, MO Fair Grounds.   

Paralyzed in accident, horsewoman learns to ride again 
By the time she was 18 years old, Amberley Snyder was already living her dream as a serious 

rodeo competitor. 

 

She had just won a world championship, was hitting the finals in other competitions, and was 

state president of Utah's Future Farmers of America. One day she hoped to be a professional 

rider. 

 

But all that changed on Jan. 10, 2010.  Snyder was driving to a Denver stock show when she 

looked down to check her map. When she looked back up, she was drifting into the other lane 

of traffic. She overcorrected her truck and the back wheels caught a patch of dirt, causing the 

vehicle to roll. 

 

Doctors later told Snyder she was paralyzed. The injury to her T12 vertebrae was classified as 

"complete," which meant she had a total loss of movement and sensation below the waist. 

Her doctors said Snyder would never walk again, let alone ride. 

 

But Snyder would have none of that. 

 

"The very first day of therapy, when my nurse asked me what my goals are, I tell her, 'Walk, 

ride, rodeo, that's it,'" said Snyder. "There's not an 'if,' there's not an 'and,' there's not a 

'maybe,' this is what we're doing." 

 

Physical therapy focused on rebuilding her sense of balance. Snyder was a long way from the 

days when she could balance comfortably over a galloping horse. 

 

"Even though she was sitting in bed, if she raised her arm to brush her hair, she could fall 

over," said Tina Snyder, Amberley's mother. "Or when we were driving, if I hit the brake too 

fast, she'd hit the dashboard."    But Amberley had an idea. 

 

"I had mentioned to my therapist that my balance is better on my saddle than anywhere else, 

and they kind of kept just ignoring that, and I'm like, 'No, you guys don't understand, that was 

where my balance was the best,''' she said. "And so finally I just told my dad, 'Bring my 

saddle in.' We're no longer asking, we're bringing it in. So we brought my saddle in and I got 

up on that saddle and my balance was better there than anywhere else." 

Snyder was determined to ride again. She made her mom to promise that she would be able to 

rodeo again and together they came up with a plan. 

"I have a seat belt that hooks behind my seat on my saddle, and it just comes up and holds me 

in place," Snyder said. She says she's learned a lot from her ordeal. 

 

Snyder says she is happy she never gave up on her dream of riding horses again. 

"I think when the times are the hardest is when you are the closest to what you want to 

accomplish," she said. "That feeling is beyond describable for me, because it is the freedom 

that I can't have now with my legsé but I do with my horse." 

 

And she's coming back as a competitor, even faster than before.  - From www.KSL.com 

Get your tickets at On My Own to see Amberley at  

the Nevada Fair Grounds on October 2
nd

! 

 

Nevada Fair Grounds  
Cowboy Church 9:00a  

Barrel 12:30p  

Amberley Snyder,  

guest speaker 5:00p  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Finding a CDS Personal Care Attendant from Director of Programs 

 Finding a Personal Care Attendant 

There are several methods by which a Consumer can find a Personal  

Care Attendant, including: 

1. A friend or family member (cannot be a spouse)  

2. Word of Mouth ï from acquaintances or other Consumers 

3. Church Bulletins or other advertising avenues (Be aware 

 that any advertising costs will be your responsibility.) 

4. Available Personal Care Attendant List, as maintained  

by OMO. 

Interviewing and Hiring  

When interviewing potential personal care attendants, it is your  

responsibility to thoroughly review the personal care attendant  

applications and to check their references.  It is important that the  

Consumer and his/ her personal care attendants have a working  

relationship that is respectful and professional. 

You must be sure that the attendant that you chose to hire meets the following 

criteria as they apply to your approved services:           

1. Their schedule and availability must be consistent with your needs. 

2. They must be physically able (and willing) to perform the tasks 

needed and approved through your services. 

3. They must have reliable transportation, if that is one of your 

approved tasks. 

4. Eligible to work under the EDL and FCSR rules and regulations. 
5. Ability to understand and comply with CDS program requirements. 

Once you have chosen an personal care attendant, you must make sure that their 

COMPLETED Personal Care Attendant Application is turned in to the 

OMO Data Department (fiscal agent/provider) before they can begin working for 

you. 

 

Transportation 

 Looking for medical or non-medical transportation in your county?  You can visit 

www.morides.org to see what transportation options are in your area.   Or you can use one of 

the following options: 

 

LogistiCare provides Non Medical, Free, Medicaid transportation for most adults.  Call 866-

269-5927 to schedule a ride.   

 

ABC Transportation is back with LogistiCare providing Non-emergency medical transportation 

for Vernon and Barton counties along with the surrounding areas.  Call 800-688-3752 to 

schedule.  They also offer ambulatory service. 

 

OATS Transportation services in Nevada, MO are offered for shopping, errands, and medical 

appointments within the city limits.  Pickups may be scheduled for 8:45am until 1pm Monday 

ï Friday.  A 24 hour advance notice is required.  OATS also offers out of town transportation 

certain times of the month.  Call the Nevada Senior Center for more information at 417-667-

5847. 

 

Provide-A-Ride is a volunteer transportation service for the elderly and persons with 

disabilities, who do not have Medicaid, to medical appointment outside of Nevada.  A limited 

number of trips per month are available due to budget restrictions.  Call 417-667-5847 for more 

information.   

 

Fair Share Taxi is a city offered transportation.  They have a taxi coupon program thru the city.  

Call 417-448-5500 for more information or to schedule a ride.   

 

http://www.morides.org/


 The Crisis Intervention Team has its 4
th
 Annual RESPECT Day on Thursday, September 8

th
 

starting at 4:30p at the Franklin P. Norman Community Center in Nevada.  This is a 

celebration and recognition of CIT in Nevada, Promotion of Mental Health Awareness and 

Suicide Prevention.   

You can join in a walk around the square dressed in teal or purple, enjoy a FREE pulled pork 

dinner, listen to RESPECT speakers, see poster contest winners and even have a chance to 

win prizes just for showing up! 

Call Amanda Fisher at 417-667-7007 to RSVP or for more information. 

Blood Draw dates in Cedar County for 2016 

CIT RESPECT Day ð SAVE THE DATE 

 

Blood Draw schedule for 2016 in Cedar County 

 

August 10 ï 7:00 ï 9:00 am ï CCMH Medical Mall Clinic in El Dorado Springs 

September 14 ï 7:00 ï 9:00 am ï Cedar County Health Department in Stockton 

October 12 ï 7:00 ï 9:00 am ï CCMH Medical Mall Clinic in El Dorado Springs 

November 9 ï 7:00 ï 9:00 am ï CCMH Medical Mall Clinic in El Dorado Springs 

December 14 ï 7:00 ï 9:00 am ï Cedar County Health Department in Stockton 

 

 

No Boundaries House 

 No Boundaries, sister company to On My Own, has an accessible house available to purchase 

at 2010 N. Lynn St. in Nevada, MO for $142,500. 

This new construction is fully accessible. It is a 3 bedroom, 2 bath home with larger 

doorways and all pocket doors throughout. Tub and shower bars, shower is roll in accessible, 

kitchen has accessible cabinets and appliances and also a 1 ½ attached garage on the side. 

This property is universally designed and is a great option for aging in place.  It is 1,695 

square feet and sits on a 100 x 139ô lot. Utility room is also a Safe room. Appliances are 

Whirlpool and Frigidaire. 

Visit www.thebarnesco.com for more information or to schedule a showing. 

 

http://www.thebarnesco.com/


  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Nevada Walking Trail  

 

  

ñHealthy Nevada decided to put in a trail at the middle school where the children can walk 

before school, increasing brain activity," said Karen Marquardt, Healthy Nevada Community 

Coordinator. 

 

The concept is inspired by a recent study which states a direct correlation between exercise, 

memory retention, and learning.  

 

"Not only are they getting up and moving in the morning, their brains are more active. And 

more active brains leads to easier learning, better retention, and in the long run, kids feel better 

about themselves," said Marquardt.  

 

The trail is constructed in an open spot directly behind the school. It will be eight feet wide, and 

made out of concrete. Marquardt says the trail isn't just for students; it can also be accessed by 

the public during non-school hours.  

 

"It will be great with moms with strollers, kids with tricycles, scooters, all sorts of wheeled 

modalities. So not only walking for the students, but also for our entire Nevada community," 

she said. ï From www.4stateshomespage.com 

 

 
 

From the Nurses Desk by Brenda Tucker, LPN 

 As winter and spring months have now left us we look forward to the warmer 

days of summer with increased outdoor activities. However this can lead to dehydration 

that most often affects the young and the elderly and can be life threatening. Symptoms 

can range from mild, which might only require an increase in fluid intake, to severe that 

might require hospitalization for IV fluids and electrolyte correction. 

 

              Dehydration affects the electrolyte balance in your system by decreasing sodium 

and potassium levels although other minerals can also be affected. 

 

              Possible symptoms of dehydration include increased thirst with decreased 

urinary output, weakness, nausea, confusion, heart palpitations, disorientation, headache 

and muscle cramps. More severe cases can also be accompanied by chills. 

 

              Dehydration can be avoided by drinking 8-8 oz glasses of water daily (Unless 

your doctor has restricted your fluid intake), avoiding exercise at the hotter times of the 

day, and using fans and air conditioners. 

 

 

 

Diabetic shoes and inserts  

 How often is it covered? 

Medicare Part B (Medical Insurance) covers the furnishing and fitting of either one pair of 

custom-molded shoes and inserts or one pair of extra-depth shoes each calendar year. Medicare 

also covers 2 additional pairs of inserts each calendar year for custom-molded shoes and 3 pairs 

of inserts each calendar year for extra-depth shoes. Medicare will cover shoe modifications 

instead of inserts. 

Who's eligible? 

All people with Part B who have diabetes and severe diabetic foot disease are covered. Your 

doctor must certify that you need therapeutic shoes or inserts. A podiatrist or other qualified 

doctor must prescribe these items.  ï From www.Medicare.gov 

 

https://www.medicare.gov/coverage/therapeutic-shoes-or-inserts.html#1368
https://www.medicare.gov/coverage/therapeutic-shoes-or-inserts.html#1400


  

Quarterly 
Technical Tip: 

by Director of Finance 
& Administration,  

Patti Hendrix 
 

Apple has added a 
new section to its 

online store where 
shoppers can find a 

range of accessibility 
gadgets.  It is 

separated into Vision, 
Physical, Motor skills, 
learning and literacy 

categories and 
features products for 

Mac, iPhone and 
iPads. 

 
http://www.cultofmac.

com/426800/apple-
online-store-gets-
new-accessibility-

section/ 
. 

 

OMO has 3 new additions to our office staff and we are thrilled to 

have them! 

 

Scheduler, Lisa Crook 

Lisa Crook moved to Nevada last December due to her husband of 

27 years becoming the senior pastor at First Baptist Church, 

Nevada.  Lisa worked as a school health aide for 7 ½ years as well 

as performing administrative duties for the school district.  She has 

four children who are all grown and live on their own.  Her first 

grandchild was born in January and is her pride and joy!  Lisa is 

excited about working for OMO and being able to help people live 

life to the fullest.   

Data File Clerk, Janelle Muller 

My name is Janelle Muller and my husband and I moved here from 

Northwood, Iowa.  We purchased an acreage between El Dorado 

Springs and Nevada.  My husband and I have six children and nine 

grandchildren.  

We enjoy motorcycle riding, boating, canning, and spending time 

with family and friends.  My husband and I also flip houses and we 

raise Modena and Homer pigeons.   

I am a CNA and a medical assistant and I have worked with and 

around people most of my adult life.  Everyone here has been 

amazing and I look forward to what the future brings. 

 

LPN, Jennifer Davidson 
 

Jennifer worked for On My Own from September 2010 to August 

2013 as an LPN.  She left to pursue a business opportunity and since 

has returned to nursing at Barton County Memorial and has been 

trying to work her way back to a nursing position closer to Nevada 

since her move.  We look forward to welcoming her back. 

New Office Staff 

Receiving IRS Mail from the Data Director 

 As a CDS Consumer and employer, you may receive mail from the IRS regarding employer 

tax forms 941 or 940.  If you receive either of these in the mail, please forward them to our 

Data Department to process for you.   

 

If it says you owe money on either of those forms, please do not pay.   

 

You can either mail them in or drop them off at our Data window at the Nevada office.   

 

If you have any questions regarding these forms, please contact the Data Director, Chris 

McCarty at 417-667-7007. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.cultofmac.com/426800/apple-online-store-gets-new-accessibility-section/
http://www.cultofmac.com/426800/apple-online-store-gets-new-accessibility-section/
http://www.cultofmac.com/426800/apple-online-store-gets-new-accessibility-section/
http://www.cultofmac.com/426800/apple-online-store-gets-new-accessibility-section/
http://www.cultofmac.com/426800/apple-online-store-gets-new-accessibility-section/


Frozen Key Lime Pie  
 

Ingredients: 

 

¶ 4  egg yolks 

¶ 1 - 5 ounce can sweetened condensed milk 

¶ ¼  cup key lime juice 

¶ 4  egg whites 

¶ ¼  cup white sugar 

¶ ¼ teaspoon cream of tartar 

¶ 1 - 9 inch prepared graham cracker crust 

 

Directions: 

 

1.  In a large bowl, beat yolks until very light and fluffy.  Add sweetened condensed milk and 

beat until double in volume.  Blend in lime juice.  Place in refrigerator while whipping egg 

whites. 

2. In a large glass or metal mixing bowl, beat egg whites until foamy.  Gradually add white sugar 

and cream of tartar, continuing to beat until stiff peaks form. 

3. Gently fold whites into yolk mixture.  Pour into crust and freeze.  Serve frozen.  Enjoy! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Heat Illness  
Exposure to heat can cause illness and death. The most serious heat illness is heat stroke. 

Other heat illnesses, such as heat exhaustion, heat cramps and heat rash, should also be 

avoided. 

 

Risk Factors for Heat Illness  

Å High temperature and humidity, direct sun exposure, no breeze or wind  

Å Low liquid intake  

Å Heavy physical labor  

Å Waterproof clothing  

Å No recent exposure to hot workplaces  

 

Symptoms of Heat Exhaustion  

Å Headache, dizziness, or fainting  

Å Weakness and wet skin  

Å Irritability or confusion  

Å Thirst, nausea, or vomiting  

 

Symptoms of Heat Stroke  

Å May be confused, unable to think clearly, pass out, collapse, or have seizures (fits)  

Å May stop sweating  

 

To Prevent Heat Illness  

Å Have a lot of cool water close to you. At least one pint of water per hour is needed. 

 

Try to stay indoors when there is a heat advisory or stay as hydrated as you can if you must be 

outside.  Be safe! 

Safety Tips ð Heat Exhaustion from the Office Manager 

  

Key Lime Pie Recipe submitted by HR Director, Jamie Patrick 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nevada Medical Clinic  

900 S. Adams  

Nevada, MO  

417 -667 -6015  

Open 7:00am until 5:00pm  

 

Where you are a  neighbor, 

not a number  

Let us take care of all your 
family needs  

 

Obstertrics with Family 

Practice  

Jennifer Conley  Heather Russell  
Amanda Turner  

Family Practice  

Jill Spangler    Rick Kellenberger  

Internal Medicine  

Sean Gravely  

Family Practice with 

Pediatrics  

Kristi Crymes  

Family Practice Nurse 

Practitioners  

Sherri Eader  Chastity McCullick  
Katie Williams  

 

 


